

WAIPAHU NEIGHBORHOOD BOARD NO. 22

July 28, 2011



# **Representative Ty Cullen**

Hawaii State Capitol

Room 316

Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Phone: (808) 586-8490

Fax: (808) 586-8494

Email:

repcullen@capitol.hawaii.gov

Aloha Friends and Neighbors,

First of all, I would like to thank everyone for giving me the opportunity to represent District 41 in the Hawaii State House of Representatives. Congratulations to all board members and a big Mahalo for serving our community in this capacity.

### **District Events**





Waipahu Beautification Day On June 25<sup>th</sup> I participated in the Waipahu Beautification Day cleanup project sponsored by Waipahu Weed & Seed. We spent the day removing trash and debris from our streets and painting graffiti in our neighborhoods. The project covered the entire Waipahu area including Village Park and Waikele.

# **Bill Signing**



On July 5<sup>th</sup> I attended the **Bill Signing of SB 1025** which adds the assault of firefighters and water safety officers to the offense of assault in the second degree. It is state law act 187.

On July 14<sup>th</sup> I attended the **Fuji Film Hawaii Joint Solar Energy System Dedication Event.** Also in attendance were Senator Gabbard and Reps.
Aquino and Coffman. Fujifilm Hawaii partnered with 21<sup>st</sup> Century
Technologies to install North
America's first Conergy PowerPlus
Solar Plant.





On July 15<sup>th</sup> I attended the **Hickam Communities launch of a 4 Megawatt Photovoltaic System** that will help provide power to more than 2,000 families. Also in attendance were Senators Mike Gabbard, Pohai Ryan and Glenn Wakai.



Invited by Officer A. Paiva, I participated in a monthly neighborhood security watch; we patrolled Kiokio Place and Kipou Street. We discussed concerns on crime and public safety. August  $2^{nd}$  will be national night out.



Representative Aquino and I had the honor of visiting the Honolulu Fire Department Headquarters, Museum and Training Facility. It was a very humbling experience seeing the history of our City's fire department which dates back to 1850.



I was privileged to attend a family night dinner at the Waipahu Aloha Club clubhouse. Where club members could display what they do at the clubhouse. (left)

### (below)

On June 29<sup>th</sup> I attended a site visit to the Hawaii State Civil Defense facility located in Diamond Head Crater, with Rep. Aquino and other state legislators.



#### **Announcements**

Most public schools will return to classes on August 1<sup>st</sup> please be kind and watch for our keiki on the sidewalks and crossing streets.

UH Manoa students will return on August  $22^{nd}$  this will mean more cars and more traffic on our roads.

Freeway service patrol hotline; 841-HELP (841-4357)

# School Supply Drive



Please help support local schools by dropping off new school supplies;

Kunia Walmart Saturday July, 30<sup>th</sup> 10a.m. till 2p.m.